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THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

October 15, 2018
Pledge of Allegiance.  

The regular meeting of the Landis Sewerage Authority was called to order by Chairman Villar at 6:00 p.m. The following members were present at roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar were present.
The proper notice was given to all members in accordance with the by-laws.

Chairman Villar stated that public notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meeting Act, has been given in the following manner:

1. Posting written notice in the lobby entrance of the Authority.

2. Hand delivering notices to the offices of the Daily Journal and The Press.

3. Filing written notices in the offices of the Authority and City Clerk.

Also present:
Dennis W. Palmer

Executive Director/Chief Engineer



Anthony K. Tobolski

Field Engineer


Robert De Santo

Solicitor



Carol A. Ricci


Executive Assistant
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting held on October 1, 2018 be dispensed with and the same be approved in the form submitted to all members by mail. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
The Chairman asked if there were any general public comments or comments on the proposed Resolutions. There were none.

Resolutions:

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2018-100, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Revolving Payroll Account…. $80,685.45”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2018-101, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Bills…. $263,216.84”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2018 - 102 “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority listing payments from the 2016 Bond Issue Construction Fund adopted July 5, 2016…” be adopted. Roll call:  Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”. Barse abstained.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2018 – 103, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority adopting the preliminary budget resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority fiscal year period January 1, 2019 to December 31, 2019…” be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

Dennis Palmer stated that we met with the Finance Committee last week and went through a number of items on the budget. There are a few changes as we look forward. The Construction Fund that we have used over many years to fund major items is slowly being depleted. This budget is moving more money into the capital fund as we perform our due diligence and responsibility to keep our facilities running and investing in the facility, besides the very large bonding we do, we also have day to day, month to month and year to year maintenance that needs to be done in the system. You’re slowly seeing the beef-up of the yearly capital budget. There is no rate increase for user fees or connection fees in next year’s budget. As it stands, some incomes are up, user fees are up and connection fees we hope as well. Alternative incomes from the solar panels and the receiving station are getting stronger each year. We don’t know where the farm is going to be this year. The weather has been bad for farming; bad for hay, bad for corn and just bad for everything at the farm. We’re going to have a bit of a miss on some of the production at the farm. All farming is tied to the weather but this year I think we will take a little bit of a hit. That’s a quick summary of the budget.
Tom Merighi stated that even with the farm, the eight-month actual compared to the 2018 budget is really close. It’s only off $19,000. Tom Post stated that this is miscellaneous income and we’re also including the solar panel revenue in there. Dennis stated it was all of the alternative incomes. Tom stated that we will make budget and Dennis confirmed that we will, because the receiving station is doing so well this year.

Tom Merighi stated that the receiving station is separate but Tom Post stated that we have all of the alternative energy income in there, the solar panels, the capacity savings. Dennis stated that the capacity payment was really big this year. Tom Merighi asked if it was variable and Dennis stated it was. The solar panels each have a different contract. We get paid for the north solar panels every month and the City calculates a number that they get from PJM based on the highest three days of power demand on PJM’s system. 
Last year was a good year for them which then became this year’s payment. We’ll see what happens when the farm closes out. 

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2018 – 104, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority renewing the existing Cash Management Plan and its Amendments…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

Reports:

Executive Director

Dennis Palmer reported that we had the tax sale last week. We started at 1,486 accounts and it dropped down to 405; 349 were purchased for $151,000. The not sold number was a little bit higher this year and it was 56. They go back to the City and we don’t see income until foreclosure happens or they’re sold off and it’s $38,000 on that. 
The digester cleaning is ongoing. It started last week and we’ve had a couple of issues that we’re trying to work out with the contractor. We had LOTO training and we had the Finance Committee meeting for the budget.

We had a company come out and they wanted to demonstrate their drone but they really wanted photos of our site that they could use for marketing. They wanted to go to the top of our digester tank where our safety equipment is and instead of sending someone up there climbing, the drone took a picture of the gas relief and safety valves. It went into the tanks where we have a conduit that hangs down and up to the top of the lime silo. They went up and down the right of way where we have the gas line and we’ll get that video because it’s the habitat project we’re working on and we went over to the farm. They came with a small one with four propellers and one with six propellers. They got their marketing shots and we got some free video that we can use.

Field Engineer

Anthony Tobolski reported that Pioneer Pipe finished the corrections to the gravity sewer main on Landis Avenue west of Mill Road. 
Also, Crown Pipe has one more section of 10” force main to directional bore on Mill Road to complete the force main portion of the Ramada project. 
Anthony stated that the Sears Pump Station goes on line tomorrow, October 16, 2018.
Solicitor:   No Report
Chairman:   No Report
Issues and Correspondence:  
It was moved by Barse and seconded by Reuben that Anthony Tobolski be moved into the position of Field Engineer and compensation in accordance with the Executive Director’s memo of 9/28/2018 to the Personnel Committee effective with the pay period of 10/22/2018. Roll call:  Barse, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”. Merighi abstained.
Committee Reports:

Engineering/Plant:
Dennis reported that we continue to deal with our design engineers. We’re about ready to move on to the next large pump station project which is a major overhaul of Brewster and Landis Pumping Station and also to put a grinder/chopper in the Lincoln Avenue Pumping Station. We have our inspections freed up a little and its time to move on to the next project and also some other pipeline work. They have two contracts that are almost ready to go out to bid. The renovation work does not require the DEP because its replacement in kind and you don’t need a permit. The pipeline work will need a permit so we will have to start that process as well.
Dennis also stated that he and Anthony were talking about a couple of projects in house that we have to work on which is bypass pumping at the head of the plant and also some operators for the sluice gates at the head of the plant before the new screws are here possibly in the middle of December. The new screw pumps will be coming in and the screens are right behind them.

Budget/Finance:   
Tom Merighi reported that everyone received the financials for the prior month. Income is approximately $637,157 or 8.1% over budget and expenses are approximately $131,871 or 1.7% under budget. Accounts receivables decreased $233,875.
Human Resources:   No Report  
Public Relations:  No Report
Insurance Committee:  
Carol Ricci reported that there is no insurance report however as safety is concerned, we have completed Confined Space, LOTO, Right to Know, Bloodborne Pathogens and Personal Protection Equipment in two separate sessions. Because of all of the information and class time we had two separate sessions in two different weeks since we can’t pull everyone from the road at one time.

The only other thing I will be working on is NJ Manufacturer’s Worker’s Compensation renewal and the numbers won’t come in until last minute as usual. We’re in the third year of our Life Insurance contract with Mutual of Omaha so there will be no renewal on that this year.
Allocations/Administration:  
Dennis reported that we had a meeting with a large industry who is doing some upgrades and maybe even increasing the flow. We are probably within a month of F & S Produce kicking in at Progresso. The last numbers they showed us looks like the flow is a little over 100,000 gallons, not as big as Progresso but it’s nice to get those jobs and the flow coming into the plant which will help next year’s budget as well.
Old Business: None
New Business:  None
Adjournment: 

At 6:14 p.m. there being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that the meeting be adjourned. Roll call: Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
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G. STEVEN ERRICKSON, Secretary
